VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

February 10, 2009
The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher and Mr. Lonnie Dennis.  Mrs. Karen Madriaga and Mrs. Lora Schell were absent. Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Agenda after adding the following:   Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.28) 
 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from November 11, 2008, December 9, 2008, and January 13, 2009. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.29) 

REPORTS
Senate Bill 168 – Senate Bill 168 was discussed. Our goal to meet the 2010 NCLB/AYP is to focus on reading. The council voted in November but this item was not put in the Minutes.  Mrs. Webb made a motion in November to approve SB 168. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion Unanimously passed. (09.27) – Mr. Dennis reported that all of our special education teachers and five classroom teachers will meet with on Friday, February 13th with the River Regional Cooperative (RRC) to help us achieve our goal for NCLB/AYP.
Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis reported that we had a school-wide professional development in January. Teachers worked on activities related to KY state standards. There will be another professional development training in March. 
Mrs. Sutton did data analysis on our reading and math winter MAP scores. Our students keep improving. The tests let our teachers know what areas the students are understanding and those areas where more help is needed.

November and December Budgets – The council reviewed the November and December budgets. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budget. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.30). The council also reviewed the updated PPA budget. Mr. Yong made a motion to approve the updated PPA budget. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.31)
Committee Reports –The SBDM Council reviewed the Committee Reports. Mrs. Custis is updating our Writing Plan. The Curriculum Committee will meet again the end of February.
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need to be addressed.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 10, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
INFORMATION

A Round Table Discussion between our SBDM Council and the school board members will be held March 16th from 5:00 to 8:00 at North Hardin High School. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the December meeting will include: Report from the Curriculum Committee about handwriting and the need for keyboarding skills for 3rd grade students, Committee Reports, January and February Budgets, and the Accident Report.
ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:00 p.m.  Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.32)

